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We were delighted to host the GTA England Apprentice of the year awards as part of the prestigious 

SEMTA Skills Awards on the 1st March 2018. Despite challenging weather conditions the turn out was 

impressive and included some 20 GTA England members, hopefully wetting the appetite for even more 

submissions for the 2019 Apprentice of the year awards commencing later this year.  

 

The finalists included Business Services : Charlotte Watson from  Siemens; Nazam Suleman from      

Rochdale Borough Council whose GTA is Rochdale Training; Joe Waddington from Gow and Partners 

whose GTA is Training 2000; I am delighted to confirm that the winner is Gemma Loader from Material 

Things whose GTA is PETA. 

 

In the Engineering Category. The finalists included Rhys Foster from STFC whose GTA is NWTC; Daniel 

Sandalls from Safran Landing Systems whose GTA is GET; and I am delighted to confirm that the winner 

is Daniel Blake from Trakrap whose GTA is Alliance Learning. Also a new category for 2018 the Best 

Newcomer award which I am delighted to confirm Mary Sheriff from A1 CBISS whose GTA is the       

Engineering College. 

 

The photographs from the evening can be downloaded here. The filming we did on the evening with 

our winners is now on our You tube channel here.  

 

Once again a huge thanks to you all for attending this prestigious event. 

Regards 

Mark Maudsley - CEO GTA England  

https://www.flickr.com/photos/semta-group/sets/72157664260568767
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7oZJLzNBvOk&feature=youtu.be
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GTA Apprentice of the Year winners                 GTA England bŜǿǎ  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

All three GTA England Apprentice of the year winners were thrilled to receive recognition as part of the prestigious SEMTA 

Skills Awards on 1st March 2018. 

GTA England is a national network of high quality, employer governed delivery organisations consisting of over 33 members. 

All eight finalists faced intense competition from over 12,500 potential nominees across England, however, the three       

winners took the titles thanks to a strongly written application, and followed by an equally impressive video. The awards 

were presented by Mark Maudsley – Chief Executive of GTA England. Mark commented, “We were delighted to hold our 

awards at such a prestigious event, this allowed us to showcase the work of Group Training Associations; if employers and 

our members are the crown of GTA England; then the Apprentices are our jewels.” 

The Alliance Learning Apprentice Daniel Blake, who is employed by 

TrakRap Ltd based in Skelmersdale, has been named GTA England       

Engineering Apprentice of the Year. Receiving the award, Daniel said      

“I would like to take the opportunity to thank Alliance Learning for          

supporting me throughout my apprenticeship. Through their support,      

I was able to walk away with the GTA England Engineering Apprentice of 

the Year, after being put  forward by Alliance when I won their             

Engineering and Overall Apprentice of the Year Awards. Their passion for 

giving learners the best apprenticeship experience possible has helped 

me to be in the position I am today.” 

Daniel’s manager, David Robinson who is the Operations Director at TrakRap had the following comments: “TrakRap are 

hugely proud of Danny`s achievements and the recognition he has received from GTA England. I am aware that the           

Engineering Apprentice of the Year award is thanks to three things – Danny`s effort, diligence & enthusiasm, Alliance              

Learning`s unrivalled guidance & mentorship, and also the learning support provided by all of Danny`s colleagues at work. 

Well done Danny!” Kelly Perkin, Operations Executive at Alliance Learning had the following comments: “We are absolutely 

delighted that Daniel has won this National Award.  It is a tough category to win and Daniel thoroughly deserves this         

accolade. Daniel’s commitment to his qualification, supported by our fantastic team at Alliance Learning shone, throughout 

his apprenticeship journey. I am sure he will continue to prosper in his future career in engineering.” 

 

 

 

 

 

PETA Apprentice Gemma Loader, who is employed at Material Things received the Business Services Apprentice of the 

Year Award. Gemma said, “To be a finalist in the awards was such a great opportunity. Winning an award was wonderful 

and something I will never forget. The awards have made me realise that the opportunities provided by apprenticeships are    

endless. I hope I can become an ambassador for the National Apprenticeship Service to inspire other young adults.” 

Nicky Stamp, Senior Sales Executive at Material Things said, “Employing Gemma as an Apprentice at Material Things had a 

huge positive effect on the day to day efficiency in our showroom. Her time management and organisational skills are      

excellent, and because of this, she managed to apply new techniques to the business.” 

Huw Chapman, CEO of PETA said, “We are extremely proud of Gemma’s achievement and the work and support she              

received from the PETA team.  It is important that we recognise the success of our apprentices and the GTA England Awards 

are a great way of doing this.  For the apprentices that have been nominated to be involved in such a glamorous evening is 

something special and hopefully a memory that will stay with them for some time.  Building on Gemma’s success PETA is 

now looking forward to next year’s awards and nominating further apprentices”. 
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Continued—GTA Apprentice of the Year winners            

 

 

 

Alderwood is delighted to be the newest GTA England partner supporting members with their recruitment needs at            

preferential rates.   

As a specialist recruitment company operating in the skills and employability training market for the last 15 years, and  

sister company to the UK’s no.1 engineering recruitment specialist Matchtech, we are uniquely positioned to support the 

GTA with its growth plans.   

GTA members will soon be able to access an exclusive salary survey from us which combines our own current and historic 

salary data as well as insightful information from external sources. It’s also worth looking out for our upcoming webinars 

on talent attraction and staff retention.   

If you have any questions about Alderwoods membership with the GTA or our recruitment services, please do not        

hesitate to get in touch by emailing GTA Senior Account Manager and specialist recruitment consultant 

brad.coombes@alderwoodrecruitment.com or calling him on 01489 873 493. 

  

 

Wirral based A1 CBISS apprentice, Mary Sheriff won the Best Newcomer Award and was highly delighted to receive the 

recognition in the presence of her father Gary and her manager Joe Ellerington.  Her father said “Mary is a martial artist and 

has a black belt in karate.  Growing up she has won many sporting awards but this means so much to her as it's in the      

career she has chosen for herself and, in many ways against the odds given the overwhelming number of males in the     

industry”. 

Joe from A1CBISS commented “Mary is so good in the business that the other staff and managers   

forget she is an apprentice and still in training.  She has so much more potential and will be driven by 

us but more s by herself to achieve it”. 

Terry Weston, CEO at the Engineering College GTA commented that ‘”She is exceptionally talented, incredibly courageous 

and a much grounded person.  The thing about Mary is that this award and its impact on her will benefit so many other 

young people that will come into contact with her in the future.” 

As well as recognising the achievements of the apprentices, the awards are a great platform to showcase the work of the 

GTA England network and the contribution it makes in developing the workforce skills needed for the UK to compete      

globally.  The awards also demonstrate that whilst engineering is important the GTA network plays a wider role in             

developing the skills in many sectors of British Companies such as business services. 

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ Ŭƴŀƭƛǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎΦ 
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ILT Project          GTA England bŜǿǎ  

GTA's Video Resource Bank and Engineering Apprentice's Mate App 
Students from Portsmouth University presented an update on the development of the prototype GTA 
England's Engineering Apprentice's Mate App at our ILT Meeting in February.  The prototype app uses 
advanced augmented reality and which will allow a piece of machinery to be recognised and then offer 
the apprentice related learning content.  Development of the app is being funded through Ufi VocTech 
Seed funding awarded to GTA England.  
 
Initially the learning content within the app is being targeted at the new machining standards but once 
the concept has been proven it will be rolled-out across other engineering disciplines and has the       
potential to work across non engineering apprenticeship programmes. Apprentices don't always have 
access to machinery and so the app is designed so that content can be accessed through a library       
area. The learning content itself can vary in type and can be anything that can be accessed 
online: videos, documents, assessments, quizzes etc. 
 
GTAs attending the meeting could see the benefit of having a shared GTA England Video Learning       
Resource Bank with videos created for this being utilised in the app. We already have nine hand fitting 
videos and a further six (3 around CNC programming and setting and 3 to support turning) under        
development. We will be running a webinar on Thursday 19th April 10:00-11:00 so that you can find out 
more about this exciting project, get access to the first nine videos and see how you can get involved. 
Book your place by emailing: Lesley Powles – Lesley.powles@gtaengland.co.uk 
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 Member support service to respond the general data protection regulations (GDPR)  

I am delighted to announce a new service for GTA England members to assist in meeting the GDPR             

requirements.  In partnership with Shulmans Solicitors the service comprises: webinar support explaining the 

risks and requirements in meeting the regulations; 1:1 workshop  support for a core group of members 

which will result in a defined set of policies, procedures and documents for implementation in their            

organisation. The documentation, policies and procedures produced will be adapted and made available as a 

starting point template set of documentation for other members at a reasonable charge. Further support as 

required with addressing queries, assisting with implementation and training will be available from           

Shulmans.  

Mark Lumley, Partner and IT law specialist at Shulmans LLP says, "We are delighted to be able to provide this 

bespoke support to GTA England members and hope it could be the start of a mutually beneficial          

partnership." 

 
 

D5tw—Mark Lumley  

5ŀǘŜ ¢ƻǇƛŎ ±ŜƴǳŜ ¢ƛǘƭŜ ¢ƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ƭƛƴƪ  

11/04/18       
9.30—10.30 

GDPR Webinar 
The General Data             

Protection Regulations 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/

register/1475040318337551106 

17/04/2018 
Transition to 

Standards 
Members 
day at JTL 

Transition to standards 
Members day 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/gta-
england-14048637867 

18th & 19th April 
2018 

Peer Review 
Training  

The MTC Peer Review Training  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/gta-

england-14048637867 

19/04/18     
10.00—11.00 

ILT Project Webinar ILT Project  https://zoom.us/j/126112910 

23/04/18       
2.30—3.30 

Delivery Webinar Audit and Evidence Pack 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/

register/7772942864195631362 

26/04/18            
2.30 – 3.30 

Delivery Webinar 
Apprenticeship                
Documentation 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/
register/897239258879016194 

19th or 20th April 
TBC 

GDPR Webinar 
GDPR - For Members       

confirming participation 
of roll-out of templates 

TBC 

16/05/18       
2.30—3.30 

Strategy & 
Planning 

Webinar 
Using the GTA Data         

Dashboard 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/

register/3000158601092353026 

GTA England Training Events & Webinars 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/gta-england-14048637867
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/gta-england-14048637867
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/gta-england-14048637867
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/gta-england-14048637867
file:///C:/Users/powles lesley/Desktop/GTA England/23.02.18 GTA England Event Calendar Jan - Mar 18.docx
file:///C:/Users/powles lesley/Desktop/GTA England/23.02.18 GTA England Event Calendar Jan - Mar 18.docx
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/897239258879016194
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/897239258879016194
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3000158601092353026
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3000158601092353026
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        GTA England Quality Improvement bŜǿǎ - ¢ǊŜǾƻǊ !ƭƭŜȅ 

 

Ofsted Focus - Examination of recently published reports, Ofsted updates, 

feedback from members experiences all demonstrate that there are themes 

that we need to be aware of so that we can satisfactorily explain issues and  

provide evidence required to satisfy Ofsted inspection teams that our provision 

is still at least good. 

Careers and Progression of learners - As most of you will be aware, the       

Common Inspection Handbook was re-published in January 2018. Among the 

key changes was the requirement for Ofsted to write a paragraph around the 

extent to which learners know what their next steps are. Ofsted will test this by 

asking learners to explain what their options are after completion of their    

courses; curriculum design teams will need to demonstrate that some thought has been put into designing the    

curriculum to meet local regional and national needs and managers will need to provide statistics on progression 

following completion of study. (onto higher level programmes, into work, or continued employment  following    

apprenticeships, promotion etc). 

Evidence that progress is made against qualifications, skills and behaviours, relative to individuals start points 

There is a change of emphasis here, which has taken some providers by surprise. Whilst we are all aware that it is 

critically important to be able to demonstrate that learners are making good progress towards timely completion of 

their programmes, (usually by demonstrating that tracking mechanisms are being used which RAG rate learners so 

that those who are AMBER or RED can have timely intervention), Ofsted are expecting that we are also able to 

demonstrate that learners are acquiring skills and behaviours too – and that we measure these from individual’s 

starting points – so that not all learners should be expected to progress at the same rate. 

I think that we need to do some joint work of this and I will look to convene some collaborative work on this. If you 

think that this is something that you would be interested in, or that you have materials that you would be willing to 

share, please could you let myself or Lesley Powles know asap. 

Peer review Training event - 18th and 19th April 2018 

The next two-day training event is planned to take place on 18th and 19th April 2018. The training is taking place at 

The MTC,  Coventry. We have also secured cost effective accommodation B&B and evening meal for the evening of 

18th April – please email Lesley (lesley.powles@gtaengland.co.uk) for details of how to reserve. 

The training is designed to cover the current Ofsted philosophies on inspection and will include: 

Determining the scope of the review – and establishing lines of enquiry 

Analysis of data 

§ Scrutiny of SAR and Quip    

§ Review of previous inspection report 

Observations of teaching learning and assessment 

§ Classroom and theory sessions 

§ Work based review 

§ Theme based walkthroughs 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ tŀƎŜ т 
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GTA England Trainin Events & Webinars 

  
Peer Review Training  continued  

Documenting reports  

§ Producing written summaries following observation  

§ Providing feedback to tutors and assessors 

Summary report writing 

§ Providing interim feedback to managers (usually at the end of each day) 

§ Producing a brief report on the activities that you will have covered 

§ Contributing to an overall report 

§ Contributing to overall feedback to managers 

If you would like to attend this event, please contact Lesley as soon as possible.                                   

Lesley.powles@gtaengland.co.uk 

 

Training Officer and Mentor training programme 

It is hoped that this two day programme (2 separate one day attendances) will run again in the Summer 

term and that, following this, the trained staff will be invited to attend a further one day session to   

prepare them to train mentors in the workplace. The Mentor training was successfully piloted some 

months ago and is being updated to account for the introduction of Behaviours in Apprenticeship 

Standards.  

Further details of this event will be sent out soon – please register initial interest with Lesley. 

Standards curriculum development work – in collaboration with EAL 

Members should have received information regarding the appetite that you have for becoming involved 

in this project. The intention is to look at some of the standards strand including Engineering Operative 

and Fabrication and to prepare a suite of materials that can be used to deliver these qualifications by 

sharing content and ideas collaboratively, thereby providing participating members with a useful set of 

resources with minimum investment. 

 

wŜƎŀǊŘǎ 

 

Trevor Alley (trevor.alley@gtaengland.co.uk) 

This work will continue between now and the Summer, so if you are interested in learning more about 

this project, or getting involved, please contact myself or Lesley Powles. 

 

     

GTA England Quality Improvement bŜǿǎ continued  
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Chris Jones - Ofsted              GTA England bŜǿǎ           

 

 

 

 

 

 

When you are working in the world of apprenticeships, it is hard to say that life is boring. Too much is 

changing for that to be the case. At Ofsted, we are looking at the increasing supply of apprenticeship 

standards with interest and reflecting on what the announcement about the closing of apprenticeship 

frameworks in 2020 will mean for inspection practice until then. 

I am very happy that we have a strong and professional relationship with GTA England. Together, we 

have piloted inspections of standard apprenticeships. The outcome of these will help inform the            

development of the new Education Inspection Framework that we will launch in September 2019. 

We know from these pilot inspections that providers need to measure and record the knowledge, skills 

and behaviours that apprentices have as they start their apprenticeship. This needs to look more broadly 

at what apprentices know about and can do from the knowledge, skills and behaviours set out in the 

standard. It also means that initial assessment should be more than sitting a skills test in English and 

mathematics. Doing this sets a ‘baseline’ from which providers, employers and apprentices can measure 

progress in acquiring knowledge, developing and improving skills and demonstrating required behaviours 

over time. 

We all need to step back from judging progress through completed units or modules of qualifications. On 

their own, these tell us little about the required knowledge, skills and behaviours. What apprentices 

know and demonstrate is far more important than any measure of progress through a qualification. 

Three-quarters of a qualification, two-thirds of a skill or half a behaviour are meaningless measures of 

progress. As they say, the devil is in the detail. 

Chris Jones - Ofsted 

 While writing this update for the GTA newsletter,     

I was thinking about the resolutions I made on New 

Year’s Eve. I made two resolutions, one personal   

and one professional. So far, I have stuck to them. 

The professional resolution was about being specific 

and  detailed.  I have to admit, the only reason I was 

thinking about this was that I was on a train delayed 

for over 90 minutes. The announcements were  

general and apologetic, but did not get down the 

specifics of when we could expect to start moving 

again. I did not want platitudes; I wanted detail. 

Was that the inspector in me? Or was it the grumpy 

old man? Perhaps they are indistinguishable. Who 

can tell? 
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              Our vision is to work collaboratively as Group Training Associations to provide employers with              
outstanding, world-class, training and apprentices.  

To that end, every member of GTA England commits to: 

1.  Continuously develop and share best practice between members, working together to provide  

     added value for employers committed to the continuous development of staff including  

     apprentices. 
 

2. Strive to provide a high quality, flexible, cost effective and responsive service, meeting the full  

    range of employer training needs. 
 

3. Provide leading edge expert advice on all aspects of training, from initial needs analysis to design of 

    training programmes, final qualifications, end point assessment and certification.  
 

4. Ensure that learners always receive the highest standards of training and personal care, ensuring  

    their well-being and development in a caring professional environment to help transition into a  

    world-class employee. 
 

5. Fully meet all the requirements of Standards, frameworks and other training; but also go further,  

    helping learners to mature and develop, for example through World Skills, the Brathay Challenge,  

    Duke of Edinburgh awards or similar opportunities.  

 

6. Ensure that learners, including apprentices, always receive fair pay, appropriate mentoring, advice  

    and guidance suited to their individual development, expert support, and work and learn in a safe  

    and healthy environment.  

 

7. Strive to achieve results in the top quartile nationwide for achievement, timely completion and    

    progression. 
 

8. To achieve grade 2 at OFSTED inspection and aspire to be outstanding.  
 

9. Encourage staff to pursue their own learning and Professional Development, including through  

    registration with the appropriate Professional Body.  

 

10. Maintain and further enhance the national reputation of GTA England as a critical friend to government;  

      providing a national voice for members; sharing information, guidance and advice to enhance performance;  

      and helping all members benefit from new national opportunities. 

GTA England Member Charter  

 “The GTA England Charter, approved at the 2017 annual conference, sets out how GTAs commit to high 

standards of quality, professionalism and collaboration. Conference agreed that all members should sign up 

to the Charter from 2018 onwards, as a condition of membership.  The list of signatories will then be used to 

respond to business opportunities presented to GTA England from a variety of sources, including employers. 

Members will be asked to sign and commit to the Charter when renewing membership” 


